
BU
SA

N
 F

O
R

EI
G

N
 S

C
H

O
O

L 
20

20
-2

1 
SC

H
O

O
L YEAR NEWSLETTER

BFSBFS  NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER
MAY 2021 EDITION
www.busanforeignschool.org





    
    

 B
U

SA
N

 F
O

R
EI

G
N

 S
C

H
O

O
L 

20
20

-2
1 SCHOOL YEAR NEWSLETTER

Principal’s Message   · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · 1

School Wide  · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · 2

Early Childhood & Elementary   · · · · · · · · 5

Middle School & High School   · · · · · · · · · 7

BFS  NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER
MAY 2021 EDITION









www.busanforeignschool.org 3

BUSAN FOREIGN SCHOOL  |  SCHOOL WIDE

2021 Egg Hunt
The Easter Bunny was really busy at BFS on April 2nd! Our fields were filled with eggs and students enjoyed a “challenging” hunt. MS&HS were 
also thankful for getting their share of sugar during lunch break.



What are you up to now?

I am currently a first year pharmacy resident at Providence 
St. Peter Hospital in Olympia, Washington. After pharmacy 
school, pharmacists have the option to pursue additional 
clinical training through a hospital residency or fellowship 
program which is essentially what I have been up to since 
graduating last June. I have been thoroughly enjoying my 
learning experience on how to leverage my expertise as the 
clinical pharmacist in my health care team. 

Do not hesitate to try something you're interested in. You only 
have limited time in college to experience the tremendous 
amount of learning opportunities your institution has to offer. 
Whether you are curious about a career field or a study abroad 
opportunity, tap into their introductory course or orientation 
session to find out if it is something you can give a try! You may 
be surprised to find past experiences you thought were 
irrelevant come handy in your future endeavors. Don't be afraid 
of "wasting time".

What advice do you have for
BFS students as they go off to
university/college? 

Favorite memories of BFS are playing soccer with 
schoolmates of all ages during lunch break, performing 
dance choreographies as a team at school events, and 
hanging out with friends at Haeundae Beach after school.

What memory of BFS
comes to mind?

Do you have any passion projects?

I enjoy watching movies with friends, painting, dancing when 
I'm alone at home, visiting national parks, and traveling to 
other countries.

Flying solo - living and becoming financially independent! 
Growing up, I relied heavily on my parents to hold me 
accountable for getting things done or make life decisions. It 
was (and still has been) a tough transition growing into an 
"adult", which entails discovering what my personal core 
values and work-life balance strategies are.

What was the biggest 
challenge you faced in College?

Hejie
Choi 
BFS Class of 2010

• University of Washington, 
  Bachelor of Science in
  Molecular, Cellular, 
  Developmental Biology, 2015

• University of Washington, 
  Doctor of Pharmacy, 2020

MEET OUR
ALUMNI!
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BUSAN FOREIGN SCHOOL  |  EARLY CHILDHOOD & ELEMENTARY

Early Childhood Garden
Look how well are our youngest learners taking care of our green spaces! When we learn to care for our environment we also learn to care for 
each other.

April Elementary Shark Assembly
May 7th morning’s elementary assembly took place outdoors, on our futsal field. Grade 3 demonstrated excellent leadership and presentation 
skills as they guided all students through their program, which included a morning greeting exercise, three literary reads, and congratulatory 
messages to all April birthdays.
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BUSAN FOREIGN SCHOOL  |  EARLY CHILDHOOD & ELEMENTARY

Grade 3 Spanish Class - Piñata
During the last quarter, Grade 3 students explored the way Spanish cultures celebrate in different parts of the world. One  such traditions 
is the “Piñata”. Students were involved start to end in designing, creating and finally celebrating with the piñata!  Ms. Martinez said that 
students were highly engaged during this unit.

Grade 2 Bookmark Store
Three grade-2 students opened a “book mark store”. They provided pieces of paper,  sticky notes and sooooo many stickers from which their 
BFS friends could choose. No charge to the bookmark makers. What a joy to see our young Sharks turning an idea about sharing into reality!
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